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November 5, 2021 
 

Richard Zavala, Director 
City of Fort Worth Park & Recreation Department 
4200 S. Freeway, Suite 2200 
Fort Worth, TX 76115 
 

Dear Mr. Zavala:  
 

We are pleased to inform you that the Board of the Marilyn Brachman Hoffman 
Foundation has awarded a grant of $74,100 to the City of Fort Worth Forestry Section. 
This grant will fund the Forestry Section to establish 39 trees, including the cost of the 
tree, delivery, installation, and irrigation for two years at the sites depicted in the images 
accompanying your grant proposal (Delga Park [7 trees], Rosemont Park [6 trees], 
Rosedale Park [13 trees], and the LVT Rise Community Center [13 trees]).   
 

The grant funds will be paid after a signed copy of this letter is received by the 
Foundation via email or U.S. mail.  Please let us know the best way to assure these funds 
are appropriately transmitted to the City for this project; the funds must be paid into a 
segregated account specifically for this project’s use. If you have questions about the 
stipulated use of these funds, please contact our Executive Director, Tatjana Walker at 
twalker@mbhoffman.org or 210-865-8144.  
 

For reporting purposes, we request progress reports including (1) when all 39 trees are 
planted, no later than May 31, 2022, (2) one year after trees are planted, and (3) two 
years after trees are planted, when maintenance irrigation is concluded. Please provide 
photographs of tree installation. If you publicize the grant, please recognize the Marilyn 
Brachman Hoffman Foundation. Learn more about Ms. Hoffman at mbhoffman.org.  
 

Congratulations, and thank you for all the Park and Recreation Department and its 
Forestry Section are doing to address shade equity in Fort Worth.  
 

Sincerely,  

 
Mary M. Jalonick    Nancy E. Jones 
Grants Committee Co-chair  Grants Committee Co-Chair 
 
Enclosure: Copy of letter  
 

CC:  Enrique Duran 
Hannah Johnson 
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Mary M. Jalonick    Nancy E. Jones 
Grants Committee Co-chair  Grants Committee Co-Chair 
 
The undersigned, on behalf of the City of Fort Worth, accepts this grant and agrees to 
abide by the terms of this grants letter. 
 
________________________________ 
By: Richard Zavala, Director, City of Fort Worth Park & Recreation Department 


